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MESSAGE FROM MRS. DRUMMOND
We would like to thank all of our parents for their understanding and patience during the
construction at school. Our temporary drop off and pick up will continue to be somewhat
congested throughout the completion of our new gym. We realize this is an inconvenience for
parents, especially, families that live in the vicinity of our school. We will continue to work
with parents to provide safe options for student pick up. We have been informed that
construction is on schedule and we can anticipate the completion of our new gym by January.
At that time our car drop off and pick-up route will change.

PTO MEETING - WEDNESDAY AT 7:00 P.M.
We would like to welcome everyone to our PTO meeting tomorrow - Wednesday, October 2nd.
Please join us in the I Center at 7:00 p.m. Free child sitter service is available to all those who
plan to attend. Hope to see you there!! It has been a fast past, exciting start of the year at
Gretchko, we have lots of good things to report, and would like to share information, answer
questions, and make plans for the future.



EARLY RELEASE -MONDAY, OCTOBER 7
West Bloom�eld School District's next Early Release is on Monday, October 7, school will be
released 1 hour earlier than normal. Our school will dismiss students at 3:07 p.m. Busses will
arrive at student's home 1 hour earlier than their normal time.

FUND RUN DAY
What a great day for our FunD Run. Just enough cool weather to help the runners and not too
much sun. Our students had a great time and some of them even surprised themselves to be
able to run so many laps on the track. We would like to thank all of the volunteers for their
part in this event. Truly - without all of the volunteers this event would not be possible.
 
We look forward to sharing the �nancial success of this fundraiser in the near future. This year
our PTO primary focus for fundraising is to provide as many additional support reading books
per classroom as possible. Please keep in mind this FunD Run is Gretchko's major fund
raising initiative for this school year.

NO SCHOOL -WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 9
Just a reminder that there is no school on Wednesday, October 9th. If you need daycare
services, please see the �ier below.



YEAH, WE WILL HAVE A HYDROPONICS LAB!
Great news! We have a volunteer chairperson and team for the hydroponics lab. We welcome
Kelly Jacobs as our new chairperson and look forward to seeing exciting things happening at
the hydroponics lab. Thanks!

GRETCHKO SPOOKTACULAR
Mark your calendar to join in on this FREE PTO sponsored family event. Friday, October 18th
from 5:30 - 7:30 p.m. Students wear costumes, enjoy dancing, games, fun, friends, a food and
bake sale and more.

CONGRATULATIONS TO MRS. AYAR'S CLASS
Marco's Pizza would like to offer Mrs. Ayar's class a pizza party for being the class with the
most representation at Gretchko's �rst pizza night this year. Congratulations!



KIDS IN CHARGE COMES TO GRETCHKO FIRST AND
SECOND GRADERS
West Bloom�eld School District has always been a strong advocate for substance abuse and
drug prevention education. For the past 29 years our district has provided a parent volunteer
“Kids In Charge” prevention program. This year our district improved and revised the program
so that our physical education teachers will include the program in the school classroom
curriculum. Surveys show that students who have had Kids in Charge curriculum in elementary
school, use substances at lower levels than other students in our county and the nation.
 
During this school year the �rst grade and second grade students will be introduced to the KIC
program. You can expect follow up information to come home about the program the week
before your student begins the program in their physical education class.
 
The Greater West Bloom�eld Community Coalition, West Bloom�eld Education Foundation
and West Bloom�eld Township partner together to fund the KIC program. The Greater West
Bloom�eld Coalition is reliant on sponsorships and funding from our community so that we
may continue our prevention efforts. It is very expensive to run this program. Please help us
make sure this important program continues into the future. Donations can be sent to GWB
Community Coalition, P.O. Box 250072, West Bloom�eld, MI 48325-0072. All donations are
tax deductible. For more information about the Coalition, please look at our website at
www.gwbcoalition.org or e-mail Lisa Berkey, lberkey@gwbcoalition.org. For information on
Kids in Charge, please contact KIC Coordinator Lisa Kaplan, lkaplan@gwbcoalition.org or 248-
321-8476.

http://www.gwbcoalition.org/
mailto:kmiller@gwbcoalition.org
mailto:lkaplan@gwbcoalition.org


MANSOUR BOWLING EVENT POSTPONED
Due to a scheduling con�ict the Mansour Bowling event will be canceled and rescheduled
after the winter break!

END OF THE DAY
Students leaving from the front o�ce at the end of the school day, should be "walkers". Please
do not park on the school grounds and come to the o�ce to pick up your child. Please use the
car loop for it's intended use -- PICKING UP students. All parents want a fast pick up for their
child and have assorted schedules after school. Please plan accordingly. Keep in mind, shuttle
busses are still available to help alleviate issues picking students up at Gretchko and Scotch
at similar times. Students can shuttle to Scotch and meet their siblings, therefore, parents
only need to make one stop at school for all siblings. Online requests can be found on the
WBSD website under the transportation heading. We would like to thank all of the parents that
are patient, understanding and follow procedures. It helps all of us have a safe and quick end
of the day student release.

DAILY STUDENT TRANSPORTATION



GRETCHKO SPIRIT WEAR AVAILABLE SEE ORDER

FORM BELOW

Please continue to have a regular transportation routine for your student. Changes that during
the school day are very stressful for all. Any changes in a child’s routine transportation “the
day of” must be written and received by the school. We can only accept emergency
transportation changes after 3:00 p.m. Please do not EMAIL OR LEAVE VOICE MAIL
MESSAGES regarding student transportation on the day of the change. Our staff may not
receive the message in time regarding the change.

SHUTTLE BUSSES ARE AVAILABLE
Bus information is NOT available through the Gretchko o�ce. If you would like to request a
shuttle to Scotch, or an area unloading area, the shuttle requests are on the WB website. The
shuttle busses are limited and are provided as a �rst come �rst served basis. If you are unable
to locate the shuttle bus information, please contact the Transportation Department at 248-
865-3680. Please be aware we anticipate busses will arrive home late at the start of school.
You may be assured that your child’s safety is of primary concern to all of us.



BOXTOPS FOR EDUCATION
Earning money for your school has never been easier. Simply download the app, choose your
school and snap a picture of your receipts! For those of you still clipping the old school way
there is a collection box located right outside the o�ce! Please deposit any clippings you
currently have before October 18th!
Encourage your friends and family to download the app as well! Grandparents, Aunts & Uncles,
Cousins, literally anyone who grocery shops and has a receipt can help Gretchko earn and it
adds up quickly!
https://www.boxtops4education.com/-/media/GMI/boxtopsforyoureducation/CRC-
Downloads/June_19/BTFE_Overview.ashx?la=en

FIT WITH FAMILY PHOTOS
Ms. Hubbard is putting up a Fit With Family board outside the gymnasium. We want students
to take action and be active outside of school with their families! We would like you to share
your family's "being �t" photos. What type of pictures do we want on the wall? A group running
picture, playing a sport as a family, dancing, or any other type of physical activity! Who should
be in the picture? Your student and one or more family members. Have your student bring the
picture in to class on their P.E. day, they will share with the class what physical activity they

https://www.boxtops4education.com/-/media/GMI/boxtopsforyoureducation/CRC-Downloads/June_19/BTFE_Overview.ashx?la=en


did with their family, and Ms. Hubbard will put the photo up on the Fit With Family Wall. If you
have any questions feel free to email her - emily.hubbard@wbsd.org

VOLUNTEER RELEASE FORM
All parents wishing to volunteer at Gretchko Elementary must complete Volunteer Release
Form. A new volunteer sheet must be �lled out every year by each volunteer and an additional
form must be �lled out for each school the volunteer will be. Forms are available in the
entrance lobby and in the newsletter. Please �ll out all boxes on the form.

VOLUNTEERS STILL NEEDED
Our PTO is still in need of volunteers for a variety of activities. If you able to volunteer, please
go to Sign Up Genius. (see below).

mailto:emily.hubbard@wbsd.org


PICTURE ORDERS STILL AVAILABLE
Gretchko Picture Day was September 5th. Picture orders went home this week. Picture orders
are still available through Lifetouch.com Please use Id #LM72901YO to designate Gretchko
School. Picture retakes will be on October 30

BLESSINGS IN A BACKPACK
West Bloom�eld School DIstrict helps provide food for families in need. The "Blessings in a
Backpack" program sends home items to help supplement families food needs on the
weekend. If your family is in need of this service, �ll out the form below, or stop by the school
o�ce to pick up a form to �ll out. Food items will be sent home regularly on Thursday or
Friday evenings.



WB DISTRICT MEDICATION POLICY
The WBSD Medication policy prohibits students from carrying any medication with them at
school. All medication, both over-the-counter and prescribed, must be brought to the school
o�ce by a parent or guardian and will be administered from the main o�ce only. In order for
us to administer medication (over-the-counter and prescribed) the WBSD Medication Forms,
completed and signed by your students' physician, must be on �le. Please remember that all
prescription medications must be in the original prescription container with your student's
name and physician's instructions.

YEARBOOKS AVAILABLE
We still have a few last year's Yearbooks available. Purchase price $10.00 each. Stop by the
o�ce if interested in purchasing.

LOST AND FOUND
Our lost and found is located at the center of the back of the building. Several items are
already piling up. Please mark your student's items with a name. Often students have the same



lunch box, sweater, shirt, hat, etc. of other students at school.

CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS FOR OCTOBER
OCTOBER
October 2 - Kids in Charge Kick Off assembly for students Grades 1 &2 only - 1:30 p.m.
October 2 - PTO Meeting 7:00 p.m.
October 7 - Early Release - 3:07 p.m.
October 9 - NO SCHOOL
October 11 - Bagel Day - $1.00 each
October 14 - Early Release - 3:07 p.m.
October 18 - Spooktacular 5:30 - 7:30 p.m.
October 21 - Early Release - 3:07 p.m.
October 23 - Marco's Pizza night
October 25 - Spirit Day (Hat Day) and Bagel Sale - $1.00 p.m.
October 30 - Picture RE-TAKE Day
October 30 - Fall classroom parties
First Grade - 10:30 a.m.
Second Grade - 1:30 p.m.
Kindergarten - 2:45 p.m.

IMPORTANT CONTACTS
O�ce phone Phone - 248-865-6570
 
Sally Drummond-principal email - sally.drummond@wbsd.org
Kitrina Van Meter-principal's secretary email - kitrina.van-meter@wbsd.org
Suzanne Pokley-building secretary - email - suzanne.pokley@wbsd.org
 
 
School answering machine - safeline - 248 - 865-6572 -

GRETCHKO STARS

5300 Greer Road, West Bloom�eld Township, MI, U… (248)865-6570

wbsd.org/Domain/12

CODE OF CONDUCT
Below is the link for parents to have the opportunity to review the West Bloom�eld School
District's Code of Conduct. Please go to the following link to review
 
WBSD Code of Conduct

mailto:sally.drummond@wbsd.org
mailto:kitrina.van-meter@wbsd.org
mailto:suzanne.pokley@wbsd.org
http://maps.google.com/maps?daddr=5300%20Greer%20Road%2C%20West%20Bloomfield%20Township%2C%20MI%2C%20USA&hl=en
tel:(248)865-6570
https://www.wbsd.org/Domain/12
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1OfuZ6USGzy_jPRbBWv-7TSZsuRk7A37ktyF22XwWOHQ/edit?usp=sharing


PTO BOARD MEMBERS -2019-2020
 
 
PTO Board for 2019-2020 School Year
Co-President: Katie Palazzolo / Ashleigh Davis
Co-Vice President: Amy Risius/Stephanie Reynolds
Co-Treasurer: Ufuoma Kaplan/Vanity Koop
Recording Secretary: Heather Aldrich
Co-Corresponding Secretary: Juliet Jozwick /Erica Daenzer
Board Advisor: Kelly Robrahn


